
FAQs

How much does the Minnery Fellowship cost? 

Thanks to a generous grant from the Dalton Foundation, there is no 

out-of-pocket expense to participate. 

How much time is required? 

Participants should plan to invest two hours per month to attend the 

cohort meeting, plus approximately 15 minutes per day of self-study.

What will I study? 

The Spring 2025 session will focus on Biblical Cultural Engagement 

utilizing select chapters of Biblical Critical Theory by Dr. Christopher 

Watkin.

A Continuing Cultural Education Program for Pastors and Church Leaders

CCV.org/CAN

APPLY NOW:
CCV.org/MinneryFellowship

The Minnery Fellowship for Cultural Engagement is an ongoing Continuing 

Cultural Education program to provide opportunities for pastors and elders 

to dive into the practical issues facing Christians in culture and develop, with 

a cohort of their peers, biblical strategies and messages to respond.

The Columbus cohort will begin monthly meetings on Friday, January 24, 

from 8:30 to 10:30 am, at 58 Partners Renewal Center (4500 Dublin Rd.  

SPC 471, Columbus, OH 43221). The deadline to apply for the Minnery 

Fellowship Columbus cohort is Tuesday, December 31. 

Dr. Jim Spiegel, Executive Director of the Kalos Center 

for Christian Education and Spiritual Formation, will 

serve as the Columbus cohort facilitator. He taught 

philosophy and religion at Taylor University for 27 years 

and is currently the John Templeton Research Fellow at 

Hillsdale College. He has authored or edited 11 books, 

and published over 100 articles and book chapters, 

mainly on issues in philosophy of religion, philosophical theology, and ethics.


